QUAIL CREEK PERFORMING ARTS GUILD

Minutes of the QCPAG General Meeting of March 27, 2018

Board members present: Cyndy Gierada, Diana Paul, Dodie Prescott, Sydney Ranney, Frank Gunn, Tal Middleton, Davey Jones, and Marge Hockemeier

President Cyndy Gierada: Cyndy called the meeting to order at 3:04 p.m. In Sandy's absence, Cyndy noted that the Board had approved the February minutes via e-mail and that they had been posted to the PAG website.

Treasurer Sydney Ranney: Sydney reported that the current balance is \$26,086.68. Sydney said that the Business Expo on Feb. 10, 2018 netted \$8799.64.

Membership Chair, Frank Gunn: Frank reported that we have 68 members.

Publicity: Tal Middleton: Tal reported that March was a busy month. The QC Crossing article promoting the Spring Play was published and there will be an article in the Green Valley newspaper. The April "Applause" pamphlet will have the Spring Play information and Tal has placed multiple "What's Happening" announcements. An additional Spring Play ticket sale date will be held on Monday, April 2nd from 4:00 – 7:00 p.m. at the Grill. Tal will place another What's Happening announcement to promote the April 2nd ticket sale.

VP Variety/Music, Dodie Prescott: Dodie announced that auditions for Christmas Show singers will be held on Tuesday, April 3rd from 4:00 – 6:00 p.m. at the Kino Center, Conference Room. Openings are for soloists and quartets. Auditions for dancers will be held late April.

VP Comedy/Drama, Diana Paul reported that a total of 346 tickets have been sold including 2 comp. tickets. She said that Karen Doyle has taken Emelie Ortega's part in the play due to Emelie's recent illness. Rehearsals are in progress and Jeff Webster is now the Assistant Director.

Diana said the set is almost complete. Lighter-weight flats are replacing the heavier flats used in the past. Davey and Ray Hebert have built most of the new set and furniture and props have been purchased.

Diana said that help is needed on Tuesday, April 3^{rd} from 10:00 - 12:00 to move the new set pieces to the stage and paint them.

Member at Large: Davey Jones and Marge Hockemeier

Sunshine Committee: Marge asked membership if they know of anyone who is ill so she can send a card.

QUAIL CREEK PERFORMING ARTS GUILD

Old Business: Tal distributed flyers with the April 24th PAG picnic information. It is set for 4:00 p.m. on April 24th. A short membership meeting will be held at 4:00 p.m. followed by a Meet and Greet. The buffet will be served at 5:00 p.m. and will be catered by BK BBQ. The menu is pulled pork, beef and chicken plus two sides. Members should bring their own drinks and an optional dessert to share. There will be no charge for members and guests will pay \$10.00. Members should RSVP to Sandy.

It is hopeful that Emelie Ortega will feel well enough to present the one act play she wrote, "Women of the Titanic" following the May meeting.

New Business: Cyndy reported that the Nominating Committee has been selected. Tal is the Board representative and Sandy Haegele and Judi White are the committee members. Positions up for reelection are President; Vice President, Comedy/Drama; Treasurer and Member at Large, #1.

A motion was made by Sydney to adjourn the meeting at 3:30 p.m. and Davey seconded it.

Respectfully submitted by Sandy Boyer

Following the meeting, Paul White coordinated a reading.